Meeting of the ACBL Unit 131
Board of Directors

August 23, 2008 at 2:00 p.m.

Overland Park Sheraton

Present:  John Glagola, Marti Malcolm, Anne Van Wagner, Marilyn Davis Hennon, Lynn Wenski, Kathy Rolfe, John Ryan, Becki Stasi, Krisi Mertz, Jim Gross, Greg Barnes, Nancy Spear, Connie Leonard, Jeff Mason, Charlie Lynn, and Vicki Muir.

Absent:  Steve Day, Don Childers and Fred Lambert.
Call to Order:  President John Glagola called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. at the Overland Park Sheraton.  

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:


Approval of the Minutes:

The minutes were approved as corrected.  So moved by Charlie Lynn and seconded by Marilyn Hennon Davis.  There were no corrections.  When e-mailing the minutes for the meetings, the minutes will be included in the body of the e-mail so that everyone can read them.
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  So moved by Charlie Lynn and seconded by Kathy Rolfe.  The Treasurer’s Report will also be e-mailed with the minutes prior to the next meeting.
The final budget on the July Sectional was presented and approved.  A profit of $1,523.71 was realized.
President’s Report:
John commented that there was no cheese in his sandwich on Sunday at the July Sectional and that if we use Mr. Goodcents again, we should make them aware of the problem.  If anyone knows of any caddies that would be willing to help out at the December Regional, please let him know.  Caddies must be at least 14 years old.  The hotel for the Mid-Mo Sectional this Fall is charging $69 although the ad says $65.  Greg Barnes will check with the hotel to see what is happening.  
Standing Committees:


Mr & Ms Bridge:  

John commented that we need to add Mid-Mo to the totals for Mr & Ms Bridge.  Apparently this was not done in the past.


Bragging Rights:

The Bridge Base telecast of the contest was really pretty bad.  There was no commentary.  Connie Leonard mentioned that the Conditions of Contest agreed to by Kansas City and St. Louis in 2007 state that there must be competition for the teams at the Unit level.  If we do not have two or more teams in any flight, we will be unable to send a team for that flight to St. Louis.  John will provide a list of the teams competing for the files.
Charity:
John submitted a letter to our District representative to the ACBL Board (Phyllis Harlan), requesting that we receive the District’s funds for our charity Have a Heart.

Declarer:
Kathy reported that she will be sending the Declarer to the printer on September 2 and it should be mailed by mid-Sept.  MailWright will no longer be in business as of mid-November.  We will need to find a new vendor for mailing.  It was suggested that we add a “Newcomers” column to the Declarer.  One topic suggested was bridge terms.

Disciplinary Hearings:

None.  

Duplimate:
Kelley Bremer went on vacation for two weeks in August without getting coverage for the Duplimate.  We will pay him only for two weeks in August.

Holiday Regional:
Flyers are being taken to all the Regionals and a number of them are at the Bridge Studio.  We will be taking a tour of the Sheraton after this Board Meeting so everyone can see what the space looks like.  It was suggested that we try to find some businesses or restaurants that would be willing to give some discounts.  Nancy will ask her brother to see if he might be willing.  We will need to publish a restaurant guide since we will be in a new location and access is not as easy.  We need some type of greeters such as “Ask Me” people since we will be in a new location.
District 15 Board Meeting:

If anyone would like to be a representative on the District Board, please see John Glagola.  There are approximately four Board meetings a year at District 15 Regionals.  You must be able to attend the meetings on Saturday morning of the Regional.  We have slots for 5 representatives.  
Membership:
We had two new members last month.  Ken Sawyer, died this last month.

Advertising:
There is a link on the ACBL web site to apply for a 75% rebate on advertising teaching activities.  The ads should be approved by the ACBL prior to publication.  Tim Hays will be hold lessons this Fall.

Publicity:

Would it be possible to have the Publicity Committee create the tournament flyers?  We must request the ACBL send tournament announcements to other Units, Districts, etc.  They will not do it as a matter of course.  John has requested information on the process and the ACBL has provided the necessary information.

Education:
Krisi has become accredited to teach bridge.
Unit Games:
The Unit Game is today at the Bridge Studio.  Hot dogs will be served.  The next Unit Game is Nov. 1, 2008 and it is Teacher/Club Owner Appreciation night.

NAOP:
The last qualifying game is tonight at the Unit Game.  The Unit finals are Sept. 21, 2008 at the Bridge Studio.  It will be a two session event.  Nancy will see if she can make arrangements with the Red Robin to have us preorder meals to speed the process up.  It was mentioned that the web site needs to be updated with the NAOP information.

Fall Sectional:
The tournament will be Oct. 3-5, 2008.  The flyers were approved.  Free coffee will be provided.  The Sunday Swiss Teams will be Stratified.  The Directors have not been happy with the rooms provided at the Drury Inn.  Krisi will check on other hotel room rates to see if we might be able to get better rooms.

Old Business:

GNT Subsidy:

Jeff Mason passed out information on how Club Games can hold special games to help subsidize the players from our Unit who will be representing us for the Grand National Teams.  No one in our Unit has done this and we should be suggesting it to the various club owners.  The games can be any format.  Each sanctioned game may hold one special game.  The club owners can set the fees as they wish.  Marti checked with other Units within our District and most of the Units pay at least the entry fees for their teams at the National level.  This topic will be brought up at the next meeting.  
Unit Game Changes:

The ACBL has changed the guidelines for Unit Games.  There will no longer be any special types of games but each Unit will be allowed to hold 24 games per year rather than the original 12 plus special games.  This is effective Jan. 1, 2009.
Declarer:

We will need a new vendor for our Declarer mailings.  MailWright is going out of business sometime mid-November.
New Business:
None.  Our next meeting will be November 1, 2008 at the Bridge Studio at 4:30 PM.
Adjournment:

John Ryan moved to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Marilyn Heenon.
